Dear Friends,
It’s a beautiful day as I write this but, thankfully, the heat is abating and our nights are much cooler. Autumn is here! It’s been a varied month. Our plans were for this month to be a work month where the children got down to work and got ready for their exams which are about to start now.
            

Mags’ camp plans didn’t work out as hoped because of rain but they finally got to camp on April 15th. The year 9’s went to a campsite and then had to walk up a hill and learn basic survival training. The years 7 and 8 went to camp at our sports ground taking their tents with them. It meant little sleep the first night but they slept well the second night!! At all the camps the theme this year has been Caleb. Both camps went very well and everyone came back happy.
            

Mags went straight from that to take part in year 11’s fashion show. She was opening it by walking on with a special needs child. The little girl danced along the catwalk holding Mags’ hand! There is a big drive here at the moment towards Inclusion in schools for all children.
            

They returned to school on Wednesday afternoon and on Thursday night some older ones left for a sports camp in Brazil. Mags was on both so had one day in which to go to school and get ready for the next camp. They were warned before they left for Brazil that the nights there had been down to 2ºC !! We were the smallest team there with all the other Brazilian schools. The kids played their hearts out in the matches. The boys only had 5 football players for futsal and were exhausted by the end of a match. They did very well coming 3rd. The other schools cheered for them and gave the boys a standing ovation. The girls played really well and came 2nd so they came home with two trophies and  lots of new friends. It was special walking into the pizza parlour and the other schools started chanting San Andres for the kids.
            

Gwen started school after the Easter holidays and all went well for the first week. Then, on the Saturday, she fell  just stepping up onto the pavement in front of the house. No bones were broken but she bashed her face and needed stitches in her eyebrow. Her eye was black and her face very swollen. She was off school for most of the next week, putting ice on her face to keep the swelling down. She’s looking a lot better now. The pupils’ reactions to her black eye were very sweet with some little ones coming to stare and ask how it was and one of the big lads giving her a hug but not saying anything!!
            

We have now started our depictions of the decades from the 1960’s onwards…the decades of the school. These are part of our celebrations. Pre school did the 60’s the other week and enjoyed singing and dancing to Beatles songs. It was a joy to see some of the kids who have difficulties really taking part. This  week the lower primary showed the 70’s. That was a great hit with some very colourful clothes and lively dances. The parents came to both shows and then the pupils came to another showing. They were all very thrilled with it all. Next is the turn for the 80’s and the older primary pupils
            

Gwen attended a Christian schools’ conference the other week and enjoyed listening to a speaker from the USA. Most of all she was overjoyed to see an ex pupil translating there. She taught him when he was 5 yrs old and it’s great to see a mature Christian there now. He’s also come back to teach in school with us. She went to another meeting last next week with other schools’ heads here in Asuncion. She felt very grateful to the Lord for sparing us so far from some of the big problems other schools here face. Meanwhile the children are starting exams as we have had to bring them forward because of our celebrations in June.
            

We’ve had a rest from leading church these past few weeks. It was great to welcome back Bishop Peter and Sally. Sally will now coordinate the services. We did lead On Sunday when Tim was speaking.
            

We had a scare the other week when Munchie, one of our dogs , had lumps on her side and it didn’t look too good. In the end they were benign and she has had medicine for them. They seem to be going down. She’s always got something wrong but she never complains. She’s only 8 years old. The others are all doing fine.
            

At the moment we have two days off school to celebrate Teachers’ day and Workers’ day! So we’re enjoying a mid week rest. We had celebrations in school yesterday where the kids took turns to entertain us. We also went to the annexe to join in their celebrations. The day finished with a lunch for all the staff provided by the school.
            

Thank you to all of you for all your support and prayers. We value them so much.
God Bless, Love from Mags & Gwen
